




Updates:
Donna – the MCOC funded KBH 5 unit project in Waterville is set to open in January!

Homeless Vigils – scheduled for tonight in Portland, Lewiston, Brunswick (Bangor?)

Business:
The NOFA is out – all Renewal Projects should be working on their applications. Steering Committee has been meeting with Anne Gass to work on the CoC level application. Information on Changes and highlights can be found on HUD’s OneCPD website. There are also links to this on the Maine Homeless Planning website.
Continuum Governance – discussion tabled.
Data Committee -  Ginny has resigned as a committee chair in order to be a Continuum Co-Chair. Clif Graves was elected as a chair by the Data Committee to fill the vacancy. There are many new/different questions in both the Project level and Continuum level applications this year and the committee is working with the HMIS Team to make sure everyone has the data they need to address these. They have also been reviewing reports and data quality. UDE reports look very good. APR’s are also good overall, but street outreach is still very low. The Committee reminded all projects to regularly run Interim Reports to ensure that their data is kept current. Some projects are not doing this, which makes it hard to track when changes occur. The Committee is considering posting all project Letter Grade Reports – either on the MaineHMIS site or the Maine Homeless Planning site or both, using links - but they wanted feedback from the full group before proceeding. Members present were generally in favor of this idea.
Resource Committee: No formal report at this time but they are working on a year end summary of all trainings, initiatives and activities, and focusing on this and other information they need to contribute to the NOFA application.
Steering Committee and Project Committee:

Heather reviewed some of the changes and highlights from this year’s NOFA application.

· No money for New Projects (unless it is reallocated by de-funding renewals)

· Overall 5% decrease in funding (so there will not be enough to fund all renewals)

· This is a loss of $383,536 for MCOC

· New Performance Measures are included

· More focus on system wide practices and processes

· CoC’s are strongly encouraged to focus on ending Chronic Homelessness

· Rapid Rehousing is focused toward families, rather than individuals

· CoC’s are encouraged to reallocate TH to create new projects

· CoC’s are encouraged to reallocate SSO, and even Services within PHS/TH

· CoC’s are encouraged to increase use of other mainstream resources

· There will be a Two Tier Ranking process again this time

· This is a TWO YEAR COC Application for 2013 AND 2014

· The CoC score MCOC gets on THIS app will cover both years

· Projects will still need to apply in both years

· The CoC will still need to Rank projects in 2014

Can a TH project change itself into a RRH project and continue to receive the same funds? No – it is not designed to work that way. It is up to the CoC to decide, through what ever process they establish, which project funds to reallocate. Any reallocated funds, from one or more projects, would then be available for a New Project applicant. It could be the same agency that lost the reallocated funding or another agency. It would have to be a competition, just like any ‘new’ money. There is information on the OneCPD site about exactly what a RRH project should look like, and how to develop one – and HUD is slated to release additional guidance on RRH tomorrow.
The Project Committee has re-worked the scoring template again, to focus on Performance, Participation, and Prioritization. They have all the relevant information from the Monitoring Process of all Renewal Projects. It was proposed that the Project Committee proceed with this preliminary work and come to MCOC with a ‘recommendation’ of ranking.  The group approved. Tiffany said the Project Committee was able to get most of the information they requested during the follow-up phase of monitoring, but not all, and it was very difficult to keep track of everything and to keep contacting agencies. Next year, the committee will conduct monitoring face to face with agency staff in a series of regional meetings, and get it all done in one setting.
Paula said she will post a draft timeline for the application process on the MHP site. Steering meetings were held Dec. 2, 9 &16, and are set to meet  Dec 30, Jan. 6 and 13. The meeting on Dec 30 will be a joint meeting for Steering and Project Coms and will go from 10 to 3. Chet will reserve a room at DHHS. Project level applications are due in esnaps on Jan 3rd.  The next MCOC meeting is Jan 16, and Project applicants must be notified no later than Jan 17th if they will be included in the CoC application (or reallocated). The final application must be submitted to HUD on Feb 3. It was also decided to add a full MCOC meeting on Jan 23 from 1-3 to review and finalize scoring/ranking and as much of the application as possible.
Fair Housing Policy – Vickey adapted the Portland policy for MCOC and will post on MHP. Everyone should read it and be prepared to vote next meeting.
McKinney Vento Educational Assurances – we need to update the forms to reflect MCOC (from BOS) and post with a reminder that all projects should have a policy on this (HUD requires this at the project level, but BOS created forms and policies that projects could simply adopt if they did not have any in place). Projects need to know that HUD requires this, and that MCOC will be monitoring it.

The Scoring Template – has been redrafted in light of last month’s discussion. Section 3-B now defines ‘Participation’ as being a member in good standing (eligible to vote based on 50% attendance at meetings) AND participating on at least one Committee (Bonus if on more than one). Section one included HUD’s top 10 priorities, as they appear on pages 48 & 49 of the NOFA. The committee attempted to adjust the MCOC priorities as requested at the previous meeting, but it did not work as intended. HUD is clearly looking to eliminate Services so giving any points does not make sense. Last year, HMIS gave up a significantly larger portion of its funding than any other project in order to get the application finalized, approved and submitted on time. In turn, MCOC agreed to support HIMS going forward. In keeping with this agreement, the template now prioritizes HMIS at the same level as PSH projects, while still monitoring and scoring it on HMIS specific criteria. A MOTION was made by Wes to approve the new draft. Seconded by Ginny. PASSED, with no one opposed, and one abstention. Chet will send the final to Paula to be posted on MHP site.
USICH has issued guidance on What NOT To Do – and they specifically state that CoC’s should NOT spread the cuts out evenly over all programs, and should NOT make cuts to HMIS – both of which MCOC did last year. 

Portland has already met, scored, ranked and announced which programs it will reallocate funds from to create a new RRH project. It can be done, but it has to be done at the CoC level and from a CoC wide perspective – not agency by agency.

In terms of Reallocation – Paula received a call from CHCS, stating they would not be re-applying for their TPC renewal grant. However, before we get to any Reallocation, we still have a $383K reduction to deal with. This creates a dilemma – yet another unintended consequence of HUD’s process. If we do reallocate several of our lowest performing projects in order to free up enough money to create a New Project, and place it in Tier 1 so it gets funded, we are still going to lose $383K from our previous funding level, meaning that projects now pushed into Tier 2 – projects that had been performing – at least better than those that were reallocated – will be cut.

The meeting ran over and some locations had to vacate their rooms.  The meeting was adjourned and all other business was tabled. 
Next meeting: 

January 16, 2013 from 1:00 to 3:00

Library Conference Rooms 

(Please note – Portland Library will not be connected in January)
Maine 


Continuum of Care








Augusta:  Donna Kelley (KBH), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Chet Barnes (SAMHS/ DHHS), Arwen Roth (VA), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Larry Duquette (Veteran’s Inc.), Heather Lea (Bread of Life Ministries), Betty Palmer (Mid Maine Homeless Shelter), Wes Phinney (Statewide Homeless Council) 


Bangor: Rowena Griffin (Bangor Area Homeless Shelter), Tiffany Albert (Shaw House), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Christine Roberts (HUD), Gail Garrow (OHI), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC Hope House), Kristi Piriarski (CHCS)


Portland: Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Vickey Rand (CHOM), David Beseda (York County Shelter Programs)


By phone: Heather Rhoda (Frannie Peabody), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Anne Gass (ABG Consulting)








Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  Dec. 19, 2013


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Maine Library Teleconferencing 





Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
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